
 

 

27 May 2024 

 
 

File Ref: IRC-6394 
 

 
M Hill 
fyi-request-26564-451c580b@requests.fyi.org.nz 
 
 
Tēnā koe M Hill 
 
Thank you for your email of 29 April 2024 to Wellington City Council (the Council) requesting the 
following information: 
 
Can you provide a list and location of the motorcycle parking bays affected by the proposed 
motorcycle parking fees 
 
Your request has been considered under the Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 
1987 (LGOIMA).  
 
The proposal to introduce fees for motorcycle parking in the Central City is currently under 
consultation. Information about the proposal can be found here. The list and location of parking bays 
affected therefore has not been finalised as the Long Term Plan (LTP) has not been adopted. The 
Council has refused your request for information under section 17(e) of the Act as the information 
does not exist. 
 
Any changes agreed to as part of the LTP will be widely communicated to Wellingtonians.  
 
You have the right, by way of complaint under section 28(1) of the LGOIMA, to request an 
investigation and review of the Council’s decision to withhold information by the Ombudsman. 
Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or 
freephone 0800 802 602.  
 
If you require further information, please contact assurance@wcc.govt.nz. 
 
Nāku noa, nā 
 
 
 
 
Chelsea McHugh 
Senior Advisor Official Information 
Complaints & Information Assurance 
Wellington City Council 
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